
City of Lompoc 

LPFM Exhibit 2 

The City of Lompoc proposes to use this LPFM radio station to expand 

its ability to educate and communicate with the local community. 

Used in conjunction with our existing City-owned PEG television 

studio, the station will be a valuable tool for use by City government. 

Proposed government programming includes City Council meetings, 

budget workshops and candidate forums. Police and fire agencies will 

make excellent use of this resource as well, both providing safety 

education oriented programming. It will also provide a valuable tool for 

notifying citizens of any potential emergency situations. With the studio 

proposed to be located at City Hall, emergency personnel would have 

24/7 access for any community notification purposes.  

The City also plans to work closely with the local high schools and 

college, providing opportunity for student participation and education.  

Plans also call for live broadcasting of selected high school sporting 

events, providing the opportunity for those local residents who are 

unable to attend to enjoy the games as well. 

In addition, the studio plans to encourage local non-profit organizations 

to participate by informing our citizens of the services they provide to 

the community. Also, by utilizing public service announcements and 

special programming to educate and inform the community of local 

events, public awareness and participation should increase. Safety 

issues, emergency procedures and safe practices will also be 

emphasized. 


